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23rd October 2006
Welcome to the new update from the Hertfordshire Primary Care Trusts’ management team. You will receive a bulletin like this every week to keep you informed of the latest news and hopefully answer some of the questions you may have about how the new PCTs are developing. 

If you have any questions about the information in this briefing you can contact the transition team by calling 01707 361204 (ext 2412) or by emailing: susan.parker@nhst-pct.nhs.uk
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Highlights this week include:
HR timetable

The executive team is currently working on new organisational structures and will publish a consultation document as early as possible in November. To help minimise the period of uncertainty for staff affected by the organisational changes, the executive team wishes to complete the majority of appointments by the end of December.

Given the enormous challenges that PCTs face this year it is essential that senior positions in the new organisations are permanently filled as soon as possible. Ideally the executive team would like to publish all levels of these new organisational structures at the same time but to do this may lead to further delays. Instead, it is planned in the first instance to only publish the first three or four levels in each directorate. This will be further explained in the consultation document.  
Anne Walker and interim HR lead Gloria Barber met with Staff Side earlier this month and both sides hope that once the proposals have been formulated, it may be possible to agree a shorter consultation period of less than the normal 30 days to help move ahead as quickly as possible. 
If you do have any worries or concerns please do contact Gloria Barber or a member of the HR team on 01707 361235 who will be happy to help. 

First Board meetings

The Boards of East and North Hertfordshire PCT and West Hertfordshire PCT had their first meetings this week at the Focolare Centre in Welwyn Garden City. At these meetings, the five new non-executive members for each PCT and the seven directors were formally appointed. The Board of each PCT will meet in public every other month with the next meeting scheduled for Wednesday 29th November 2006 (East and North Herts at 10am, West Herts at 2pm).
Meet the team
Anne Walker

Chief Executive
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Anne has more than 20 years experience with the NHS, almost half of which has been in Director or Chief Executive posts.  

Since joining Bedfordshire Heartlands Primary Care Trust as Chief Executive in September 2004, Anne brought the organisation from a deficit to recurrent balance in the first half of 2006/07. She undertook a complete review of the governance arrangements, building relationships with GPs as well as working with the Patients Forum, local MPs, the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and other key stakeholders.  

In May 2000 Anne was appointed as the first woman Chief Executive of an Ambulance Trust when she joined Bedfordshire and Hertfordshire Ambulance and Paramedic Service NHS.  Under Anne’s leadership the trust moved from 0 to three star status within two years and is now in its fourth year of three star status, one of only 5 ambulance trusts nationally to have achieved this.
Alan Pond

Director of Finance
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Alan has more than 20 years experience in the NHS, including two years at the Department of Health.  He has worked in both provider and commissioning organisations across Hertfordshire.  

Alan has been a Finance Director since 2001 and enjoyed a successful three years at St Albans and Harpenden PCT.  In 2004 he joined up with Anne Walker at Bedfordshire Heartlands PCT, helping to steer the PCT from being the highest overspent PCT in the country to recurrent financial balance.
Jane Halpin

Director of Public Health 
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Jane Halpin has been a Public Health Consultant since 1995, initially working in the North East of England.  

Since 1999, she has been part of various Public Health teams in Hertfordshire, and was a Director at the Bedfordshire and Hertfordshire Strategic Health Authority from 2002. In addition, she spent four years as Clinical Director of the Mount Vernon Cancer Network.
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Gareth Jones
Director of Strategic Commissioning

Gareth joined the Hertfordshire NHS in 1993 as Director of Information for the then Hertfordshire Health Agency. Since then he has held senior positions in commissioning and was Chief Executive of Royston, Buntingford and Bishop’s Stortford PCT. From February 2004 Gareth has worked as a programme director on the Investing In Your Health strategic plan for the Strategic Health Authority.
Pauline Pearce

Director of Corporate Affairs
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Pauline was previously Director of Corporate Affairs at North Herts and Stevenage PCT where she led on corporate governance, communications and public involvement as well as the Herts-wide complaints service.  

Pauline has a wide range of NHS experience having worked in acute, community, mental health and primary care settings and within both public and private sectors for more than 25 years. A clinical pharmacist by background, she moved into general management in 1991 at Ealing hospital.
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Heather Moulder
Director of Nursing

A qualified nurse and midwife, Heather has worked extensively as a health visitor in both Hertfordshire and in London. She joined St Albans and Harpenden PCT in October 2001 as Director of Clinical Quality and Professional Development before being appointed deputy Chief Executive for the PCT in its strategic alliance with Hertsmere PCT.   

Jacqueline Clark

Director of Provider Services
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Jacqueline started her career in the NHS as a National Management Trainee in 1983. Since then she has held senior positions in a number of NHS organisations, primarily in community, mental health and acute provider organisations, as well as in the private sector.   

Jacqueline first came to Hertfordshire in August 2000, as the Chief Executive of Hertsmere Primary Care Trust, and then became the Joint chief Executive of Hertsmere and St Albans and Harpenden Primary Care Trusts in April 2004.

Melanie Walker

Locality Director 

–East and North Hertfordshire


Melanie joins us from Uttlesford PCT where she has been Chief Executive for the past two years. Previously, Melanie had been Executive Director of Social Care and Modernisation at South West London and St George's Mental Health NHS Trust since December 2001. She has also worked for the NHS Executive and as a consultant for the London-based Sainsbury Centre for Mental Health for 15 months.

She started her NHS career as a student nurse at Barts Hospital in 1984 and became a senior staff nurse there. She also held a number of different NHS posts in South Wales between 1991 and 1999, covering areas such as planning and commissioning.
Locality Director –West Hertfordshire
To be appointed

HR Director 

To be appointed

What is a non-executive director?

Non-executive directors (NED) are lay people from the local area who perform a governance role for the PCTs. This includes making sure rules are followed, that NHS trusts uphold principles such as equality and diversity, looking after public money and ensuring it is used in the best interests of the community. NEDs are our external face, representing us in the communities we serve. They are not PCT managers and so can bring external experiences and views to the role. 
How do we contact them?

They can all be contacted via the Transition Team office at Charter House on 01707 361204.
	Pam Handley

Chair, East and North Hertfordshire PCT


Pam has been Chair of Watford and Three Rivers PCT since February 2001 and also chairs the Hertfordshire Joint Commissioning Partnership Board. She is also Vice Chair of the Watford Council for Voluntary Service and was general manager of Watford and District Mencap.  

A qualified teacher, Pam now provides training to voluntary organisations in understanding learning disability, anti-discriminatory practice and health and safety issues. Pam is also Chair of two social enterprises which provide furniture and job training for those who have experienced mental ill-health.
	Stuart Bloom

Chairman, West Hertfordshire PCT


Stuart joined Hertsmere Primary Care Trust as a non-executive director in May 2003 and become Chair in October 2004.  


An independent management consultant,

Stuart, who lives in Bushey Heath, is also co-ordinator of Bushey Community Cares, and Chair of United Synagogue Community Cares Advisory Group, which provides advice and expertise to more than 40 care groups throughout the United Synagogue network.


	
	

	East and North Hertfordshire PCT
Non-Executive Directors

Julia Witting
Phillip Picton
Richard Henry

Christopher Learmonth
Linda Farrant

	West Hertfordshire PCT
Non-Executive Directors

Dr Diane Bailey

Femi Adelwole

Paul Smith

Anne McPherson

Mark Gainsborough



	Profiles and photographs of the new non-executive directors will follow in next week’s newsletter.


Acute Services Technical Review

As some local newspapers have reported over the past week, the Hertfordshire PCTs are currently undertaking a technical review of the capital projects agreed as part of the Investing In Your Health strategy. This stage of the analysis will be completed at the end of October and the results presented to the Hertfordshire Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee on November 10th.

Annual Health Check results published

The performance ratings for all NHS organisations in England have now been published by the Healthcare Commission. You should have received an email summarising the results for your ‘old’ PCT and you can view all results on the Healthcare Commission website. 
Estates review

Staff working at PCT office locations may have seen that a review is taking place to consider how much space the PCTs are currently using and what space might be required in the future. Until this piece of work is completed, no firm decisions will be made about the future of any PCT owned or leased buildings and staff will remain at their current locations. We will keep you updated on any progress in future editions of this bulletin.
Shaping the Professional Executive Committee (PEC)
At a meeting of PEC Chairs and Practice Based Commissioning leads this week it was agreed to go forward with an interim arrangement for the PEC whilst PCTs await guidance from the Department of Health about how PECs of the future should look. 
New Locality Director Melanie Walker is already meeting GPs to maintain the link with locality groups and further develop clinical engagement with our new organisations.
New faces
Among the new faces who are now supporting the management team on projects include Lesley Watts who is working on our turnaround plan and Jane Rice who is reviewing all Service Level Agreements (SLAs) and bringing together financial information from a number of sources to give the PCTs a clearer picture of the financial outlook for 2006/7. 

Beverley Flowers has also been seconded from the Strategic Health Authority to work on developing Local Delivery Plans and helping the PCTs on performance management issues.

Contact us
Thank you for all your feedback which is helping us to improve the way we share news with staff. Please remember to keep letting us know what you think about the design and content of the newsletter and also what you want to hear about in future issues. 
Newsletter produced by the Transition Communications Team: 01707 361204 (ext 2407).

News

















